MC/12/67

Review of the Role of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order

The report Leading and Presiding which was presented to the 2010 Conference raised the question about the role of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order.  The report set out a case for reviewing the heavy responsibilities of the Warden and the Conference passed  the  following resolution:
R 8/12  The Conference directs the Methodist Council  to review the responsibilities of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order in the light of this report and after consultation with the Convocation of the Order bring recommendations to the Conference of 2011.  (Daily Record 7/8/6)

For a variety of reasons, not least the decision of the 2010 Conference to refer to the Synods many of the matters raised in the report, the work was not undertaken.  Now that the necessary consultations and revisions required by the 2010 Conference have all taken place the Council needs to proceed with the review of the role of the Warden.

The Council is invited to appoint the following to form a work group to undertake the required review:

Mr Dudley Coates (Chair)

Former Vice-President with a wide experience of connexional life and diverse forms of ministry.


The Revd Dr Sheryl Anderson, 
Ministries Learning and Development Officer in the Connexional Team with particular responsibility for candidating and the oversight of probationers.


Deacon Eunice Attwood 

Ex Vice-President and member of the Diaconal Order.

All of the above possess an understanding of the broader concerns of the connexion as well as knowledge and experience of diaconal ministry and oversight.

The working party is directed to undertake a review of the role of the Warden with reference to the matters raised in the 2010 report and make recommendations to the Council no later than April 2013.
RESOLUTION

67/1. 
The Council appoints The Revd Dr Sheryl Anderson, Deacon Eunice Attwood, Mr Dudley Coates to review the role of the Warden of the Methodist Diaconal Order as set out in R8/12 of the 2010 Conference and make recommendations to the Council no later than April 2013.

